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To my brothers and sisters in 
Christ, 

 

A few Sundays back, adults 
joined our confirmands to     
explored vocation in our Life 
Together time between worship 
services.  The topic is important 

enough that I would like to share 
it with you.  Vocation is living our faith within the 
frame work of two overarching beliefs.  We believe 
that God the Creator is still actively creating in      
creation in order to restore it.  Because of that, we   
also believe that Godõs presence/kingdom/heaven is 
here for us to receive and serve.  So, we believe that 
vocation is about serving Godõs Kingdom and     
drawing close to God by serving those who most need 
Godõs creating and restoring.  So, we live out our 
faith; practice our vocation as citizens of Godõs ever 
growing kingdom of restoration and resurrection, but 
we do so in the face of a broken creation in need of 
restoration and resurrection.  A creation that is often 
driven by fear, suffering, hatred, and indifference.   

 

Vocation is NOT just a career path, or a decision to 
do good for the sake of doing good, nor only a church 
thing.  And one vocation is not more important than 
another.  It IS the daily choice to struggle to be loyal 
to Godõs will and work with our whole self, to be a 
servant of this kingdom by serving our neighbor, and 
the way that we actively live out our faith and engage 
the Creator and creation. 

 

Vocation is the constant task of lining your whole self 
up with Godõs Kingdom and work of creation. It     
includes where you are in the world, history, all your 
relationships, all your responsibilities, all the         
resources of time and things, all your abilities and 
opportunities, and even in all of your burdens,  

 

 

 

 

struggles, and failings.  It is the struggle to crucify 
the old self that is faithful to the powers that oppose 
God and diminish ourselves and each other, and     
instead, to take hold of every opportunity to serve the 
ongoing creative work of God in our neighbor. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

    Continued on page 2... 

 

From the Pastor 

PastorñRev. William H. 
Smith 

Council President-Tom 
Monroe 

Vice PresidentñLynn 
Dennis  

Council SecretaryñBecky 
Moore 

Financial SecretaryñPati 
Krauter  

TreasurerñDoug Marsh  

At Large 1ñAndrea Kaduk  

At Large 2ñBill Braun  

 

Associate in Ministry ñBarb 
Limbach 

EvangelismñCinamon 
Donley  

FellowshipñSally Marsh 

Property -- Jim Buchmeier 

Social Ministry ñGlennie 
Monroe 

Worship & Music ñKay 
Humbert  

YouthñSue Smith 

Discipleship  - Victoria Boyd 
Devine 

VACANT ñEducation 

Sunday Worship Schedule  

Sunday 8:30 AM & 10:45 AM 

Worship with Communion Every 
Sunday 

Sunday School for all ages @ 9:45AM 

September thru May 

Rev. William H. Smith 

Church Council Members and   
Ministry Team Leaders  



2 

 

 
Continued from page 1 
 
Vocation is the living of our faith.  God is actively creating in the world, so our faith should be active in the 

world too.  We live our faith by participating in society as good citizen by both respecting the government 

and its laws as tools of Godõs work, AND by holding the government and its laws accountable to serve Godõs 

will to care for the least. We live our faith by returning to our baptisms daily.  Dying each day to sin, and 

rising to newness of life in Christ Jesus, we look to learn and grow by serving Godõs coming in even the parts 

that are boring or marked by loss and suffering.    

 

We live our faith by trusting that God the Creator is still creating out of love for creation So, we engage all of 

creation not as something that will be replaced, but as something that God is working to redeem and restore, 

and which we have the duty and delight to serve.  We live our faith by trusting a God, in Jesus, who came all 

the way into the mess and pain of life in a broken world so that he could save it.  So, we donõt treat our faith 

as something that will keep us from pain and suffering.  We donõt treat our faith as something that needs us 

to run away to mountain tops or temples.  We DO follow Jesus all the way into our lives.  We engage our 

lives.  We participate in every part and person of our lives because that is where Jesus chooses to be. 

  

Dear Friends,  

On Sunday, February 19th, we will be having a reception in honor of Lynn Dennis for the 
Ministry she has shared with us here at RLC. As of the first week of March, Lynn and 
Duane are going to enjoy retirement in the warmer weather in Arizona!   

We are planning a carry-in that day after second service and we'd love to have you join us 
as we say our "Thank you's and goodbye's."  

If you are going to be with us this day, there is a sign up sheet at the visitor center for 
goodies. (Our menu is simple...hearty soups, salads and desserts.) Please feel free to sign 
up to bring one of your specialties! Also, please let us know how many will be attending 
as we just need a "people" count for set up. 

See you on Sunday, February 19th!!! 

 

In His Love,   

Lee Bauer 
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                          Youth Happenings  

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Man January flew by!  With not meeting over Christmas Break and the Winter Weekend in the 

Park being cancelled due to lack of winter weather, we had a quiet month as far as meetings go.  

Many youth helped out at our Christmas Eve Services in lots of different ways.  On December 

28th we had a fundraiser at Buffalo Wild Wings where 8 youth and 9 families came out to help 

raise money for our Service Trip to the Dominican.  We made $284.82!  Thank you to all who came 

out for dinner!  We had 9 youth help de decorate the church.  We are finishing up collecting items 

for the Blessing Bag Project where we will be handing Blessing Bags out downtown to the home-

less on February 22nd.  Those going on the Dominican Trip went to a meeting at Messiah to meet 

other youth and adults going on the trip and to learn a little more about what we will be doing 

while there and where we will be staying.  February will be a busy month for youth group so 

check out the rest of the newsletter to see what is going on! 
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Youth Spotlight  

Meet Evan Weesner.  Evan is in 9th grade at New Tech Academy at Wayne High School.  He 

was born on July 8th, 2001.  Evan Bowls on Wayne High Schoolõs Bowling Team, enjoys      

making animation movies, playing video games, watching baseball and wood working.  Evan 

volunteers a lot of hours at church and with Youth Group including going on the Service Trip 

to Cleveland this past summer.  His favorite colors are black and white.  Evan doesnõt really 

have a favorite food, he enjoys lots of different foods.  His favorite place to be is in his room 

because that is where his studio is where he makes his movies.  Evan plans to go to college but 

is not sure where he would like to go or what he will major in.  He would like to do comedy or 

voice acting for a career.  If you see Evan around make sure to say òHió. 
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Join the Youth for Tobogganing at Pokagon State Park  

On Sunday February 19 th we will have lunch at church after 2 nd service and then 

head to Pokagon State Park for Tobogganing.  We will be back at church by 5:00 

PM.  All are welcome to join us.  Please sign up at welcome center and indicate if 

you will be eating lunch or riding with us so we can be prepared.  Cost for youth 

is $10 plus optional spending money for snack bar.  Cost to others, is $13 per hour 

for 1 toboggan which holds 3 -4 people, an entry fee per car of $7 and optional 

spending money for snack bar.  
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The annual youth progressive dinner will be held on Fri-

day, February 24th from 5-9 PM.  I am currently     looking 

for hosts and drivers.  Hosts will provide one course of a 

meal at their home.  Drivers are needed from 4:45 until ap-

proximately 9.   If you are interested in helping please sign -

up at the welcome center.  If you have any questions see 

Sue Smith, or feel free to text or call at 494-6536.  Thanks! 

Join us on Tuesday February 28th at 6:30 for a Shrove Tues-

day Pancake Supper.  We will be collecting a Free Will    

Offering that will go into the Youth Mission Fund to help 

cover the cost of the Dominican Trip. 

Thank you to all who have registered your Kroger Plus Card to help support 

our youth group!  We currently have 18 families contributing and for the last 

quarter of 2016 we received a check for $127.81.  If you shop at Kroger and 

have not signed up for the Community Rewards please consider doing so.  It is 

very simple and it doesnõt cost anything to have 3% of your grocery and    

pharmacy totals sent to us. 
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CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ р    bƻ ¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ 

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мн    tǳǩƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ .ŀƎǎ  фΥпр-млΥол!a 

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мф    ¢ƻōƻƎƎŀƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ tƻƪŀƎƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜ tŀǊƪ  мнΥлл-рΥлл ta 

     [ǳƴŎƘ Ϫ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǾŜΣ Ϸмл ŦƻǊ 

 ǘƻōƻƎƎŀƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ϸ ŦƻǊ ǎƴŀŎƪ ōŀǊ όƻǇǝƻƴŀƭύ 

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нн    .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ .ŀƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ   тΥлл-фΥмр ta 

     IŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ .ŀƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ  

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нп    ¸ƻǳǘƘ tǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ   рΥлл-фΥлл ta  

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нс    /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ   млΥпр-Κ 

     !ƊŜǊ ƻǳǊ ƻƴŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΤ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ 

     {ǘǊƻƴƎƭȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ  

     /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ 

      

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ну    {ƘǊƻǾŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ tŀƴŎŀƪŜ {ǳǇǇŜǊ  сΥол-уΥол ta  

Winter Jam will be on Thursday, March 23 rd.  We will meet at 

church at 5:30 PM.  This year we will have the opportunity to use 

Parkviewõs Suite for the concert.  We will be in Club Seats as 

usual, but have the suite for food and hanging out.  Food and 

drinks will be included in the cost this year, which will be $15      

I have 25 available tickets that will first be offered to our youth in 

grades 6-12 from now until February 12, then offered for them to 

bring a friend beginning February 13.  After that, they will be open to youth parents and college 

students beginning February 20 and if we still have tickets available after that, then it will open it 

to congregation members on February 27.    

If you have any questions please contact Sue Smith @ 494-6536. 
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